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Niagara-on-the-Lake Invites Community 
Feedback on Heritage Trail Phase 3 
 
For Immediate Release                           May 30, 2025 

The Town of Niagara-on-the-Lake is seeking community feedback on the design 
concept for Phase 3 of the Heritage Trail Rehabilitation Project, which runs from Line 3 
Road to Line 8 Road. 
 
Project Background 
 
Phase 1 of this project (from John Street to East and West Line) was completed in Fall 
2021. Phase 2, from East and West Line to Line 3 Road, was completed in mid-May of 
2024. This next phase involves the rehabilitation of approximately 4.22 kilometres of 
trail, with a limestone screening trail closely following the existing path. This design 
concept considers the trees and the current alignment of the existing trail. There are 
four planned phases to complete the trail rehabilitation from Old Town to York Road.  
 
How to Provide Feedback 
 
Residents are encouraged to help shape the design by visiting the project page at 
www.jointheconversationnotl.org/heritage-trail to provide feedback until June 13, 2025. 

 
About the Heritage Trail Committee 
The Heritage Trail Committee was formed in 2019 to preserve and rehabilitate the trail 
that follows the historic Erie and Ontario Railroad along Concession 1. This was one of 
the first railroads in the province and was used for over 100 years. The Heritage Trail 
fundraising group continues to seek donations toward upcoming phases of this 
important community initiative. Donations can be made online via PayPal, Debit, 
MasterCard and Visa, or sent to: The Heritage Trail Committee c/o of the Town of 
Niagara-on-the-Lake, PO Box 100, Virgil, Ontario, L0S 1T0. Donations of $25 and more 
will receive a charitable tax receipt. To learn more information about the Upper Canada 
Heritage Trail, visit heritagetrail.ca.  
 
Quotes: 
“The Heritage Trail has continued to support healthy, active living and phase 3 is 
another important step in building a safer, more accessible route for pedestrians and 
cyclists. Thank you to the Heritage Trail Committee, Town Staff, and the residents who 
continue to support this vision.” – Lord Mayor Gary Zalepa 
 
“The Town looks forward to continuing this important work alongside the Heritage Trail 
Committee. With the input of our community, we’re creating a space that reflects our 
shared values of accessibility, sustainability, and inclusion.” – CAO Bruce Zvaniga 
 
For immediate alerts, follow the Town on Facebook, Twitter, and Instagram. 

Media Contact: 
  
Marah Minor, Communications Coordinator 

905-468-3266 | communications@notl.com 

 

http://www.jointheconversationnotl.org/heritage-trail
https://www.heritagetrail.ca/
https://www.facebook.com/Town.of.NOTL
https://twitter.com/Town_of_NOTL
https://www.instagram.com/niagara.on.the.lake/?hl=en

